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December 23, 2022 
 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 
 
Re:  Docket No. DE 22-039 
 Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 

Petition for Adjustment of Stranded Cost Recovery Charge 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 
 Enclosed for filing with the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (the 
“Commission”) on behalf of Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 
(“Eversource” or the “Company”), please find the Company’s corrected petition requesting 
approval to adjust its Standard Cost Recovery Charge (“SCRC”) for effect on February 1, 2023.  
The petition has been revised to correct the preliminary SCRC rates presented in the tables on 
pages 4-5 of petition; the preliminary rates in the enclosed petition are now consistent with the 
preliminary rates presented in the initial testimony of Marisa B. Paruta filed in support of the filing.  
 
 Also enclosed for filing is the Company’s motion requesting to move the hearing date in 
this matter.  As set forth in the enclosed motion, Eversource will update its filing to reflect the 
annual Rate Reduction Bond (“RRB”) True-up letter.  The Company expects to receive the updated 
RRB rates on January 9, 2023 (i.e., just two days before the scheduled hearing date).  To allow 
consideration of the Company’s rate update ahead of the hearing in this matter, the Company is 
requesting that the Commission move the hearing date to no earlier than January 13, 2023.  
Eversource has consulted with the Department of Energy and is authorized to represent that the 
DOE assents to this Motion.    
 

Please contact me if you have any questions. 

       Sincerely, 
        

 
     Jessica Buno Ralston  

 
cc: Service List, Docket DE 22-039 
 


	Jessica Buno Ralston

